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Selectmen’s Meeting 

April 6, 2016 
 
 

Present: Chad Hanna, Terry Lowd, Paul Yates, Kristine Poland 
Also Present: Maia Zewert 
 
Appointments 

 The Selectmen approved appointments for Joseph Rose as Plumbing 
Inspector and Stanley Waltz as Alternate Plumbing Inspector. The office 
hours for the Code Enforcement Officer/Plumbing Inspector will expand 
to full days Monday through Wednesday and Thursday until 1:00 pm as of 
this week. 

Building Permits 

 Pemaquid Seafood Real Estate LLC, tax map 4 lot 56, 1-16/17, approved. 
Release Deeds 

 Badgley, tax map 7 lot 113, release of matured tax liens, signed. 

 Hainke, tax map 9 lot 55C, tax sale, signed. 
Radar Speed Trailer Program 

 Selectmen suggested swapping with another Town so that we have the 
trailer during Olde Bristol Days. The Town Administrator will follow up on 
the recommendation. 

Plummer, Benner Road 

 Reviewed letter from Shawn Plummer regarding the Code Enforcement 
Officer’s involvement in a drainage issue involving the property of 
Edwards and Scott Plummer. The letter also addresses an undocumented 
burial site which has been disturbed. Hanna disagrees with some of the 
content in the letter and the Selectmen are unsure whether the concerns 
are to be addressed by the Town or as a civil matter. The Selectmen will 
follow up with the Code Enforcement Officer regarding possible violations 
within his range of responsibility. The Town attorney will also be 
consulted. 

Other Business 

 Reviewed and approved disbursement warrants for the week. 
 
Adjourned. 


